

ANP2 Open Public Meeting at Town Hall 29th September Time- 2.30 til 4.12pm

Notes taken by Mayor, Lucy Ashworth,
Attendees on sign in list .

Questions\comments:

Steve Newman - Business in Crown Yard. Seen shared space in operation in Cheshire and not been effective.

Has concerns on access . What provision is being made for deliveries to businesses in Crown Yard?
High street shared space - how are buses going to operate ? Poor public transport at present with just one bus an hour with Compass.

Barbara Robinson - High Street shared space. Area around the memorial currently a free for all for parking particularly observed during the evenings. How will this be monitored in the future ?

Jeremy Spiller - Fitzalan Road. Expressed concerns regarding the public consultation so far. Unhappy that a leaflet was sent that was not that engaging in March. Commented that the Steering group was made up of several Councillors and then they reported to themselves to approve. Is there a conflict of interest?

Jeremy Johnstone commented that anyone was welcome to be part of the Task Group progress and perhaps he would like to give some time to the process.

Another gentleman said he had tried to join a Task group but had heard nothing from Victoria Holland.

Gil - Fitzalan Road - commented he only knew of Task Group after bumping into James Stewart.

Paul Downs - Tarrant Wharf - suggested that a flyer when it is sent out should not look like an advert.

David Wood - Lido - commented that he had now had several people confirm that they had indeed received a flyer in Fitzalan Road.

Mike Gorling - Fitzalan Action Group. His daughter had been knocking on doors to spread the plans. Residents at Holmes Foundation had not heard of the bridge being proposed.

Lady from Nineveh Shipyard - if plans for the high street are realised will that increase the traffic flow down Tarrant st. Are there any plans to open river road ?

Colin Stepney - Causeway

Concerns on 2 way by The Swan. The removal of 1 hour parking is a major concern as many people drive off the A27 to pick up goods . Are they going to take away all the 1 hour parking? To take away the 1 hour parking would be a disaster for local businesses. It works at the moment as it is, so leave it.

Isabelle Beeton - Fitzalan Road concerns on Mill Road car park. How will people know to go to Mill Road car park on not to the high street?

Kay Wagland- A whole parking review needs to be looked at by Arun and WSCC not a patchwork approach. Obvious conflict between residents and visitors.

Jane Woodburn - 1 hour parking slots? I don't hear any plans for 1 hour free parking in the local car parks? Could this be negotiated with Arun District Council? Double parking concerns on Torton Hill.

Lee Dacey - River Road . He is encouraged by the plans and use of open space and welcomes the ideas for change. With 2 extra car parks at Mill Road to help parking the ideas should be considered for Crown Yard and Mill Road. There is so much more potential in the area by the river, by the

Waterside cafe. We don't use the river enough.

Elaine Brown- Fitzalan Road. Concerns over parking round the bend at Fitzalan Road in Festival time.
(TRO mentioned by JS)

Carol Jones - concerns over the footbridge . No one wants a footbridge on Fitzalan. Concerns over flooding area too.

June Barker - causeway - wanted to clarify the Maltravers roundabout and the gasworks site for building.

Estella Wood - concerns over provision for disabled parking should the High Street and Crown Yard schemes go ahead. Felt that parking in Mill Road was not suitable for those who struggled to walk.

Sue Phelps - Did not want a footpath as concerns over flooding and the bank was built low to be a flood plain and should not be altered.

Alice Glimmer - as in previous meeting at Lido did not see the additional bridge being suitable but instead invest the money in the A27 bridge and make it interesting like Richmond bridge.

Pauline Carder. - Has looked at Arun District plans and it says that no planning can take place that obscures the views of Arundel. (indicating that this would affect Renaissance)

Alice Glimmer - what is the area above that is not be built on or near the Black Rabbit pub? (National Park or out of the parish)

Louise Brown - Fitzalan Rd A27 is not included or affected by the plans? Horses' Field - why is it protected? Could we get the same protection for the other Horses fields? Find out with Arun?

Sue Marsh - the woodland part you refer to .. is it part of Angmering estate?

Carol Jones - where my comments noted at the last meeting about the proposed nursery? If the nursery goes ahead, there is no way parents are going to park in the car park and walk all the way round. Instead they will drop off on the corner where people park during the festival. I would like to know the Horses field history. (ask Cllr Philips)

Alice Glimmer - should the riding school change .. would this be a good site for a secondary school?

Peter Cawley Fitzalan rd - You do know that the sites on Fitzalan flood ?

Sadie Collins - interested in knowing more plans for the road adjacent to the castle and the ruins in the Blackfriars area.

David Wood thanked JS for his presentation. Applauded. Meeting close 4.10pm